Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District

Meeting Minutes
Saturday May 23rd, 2016
Committee Members Present: Elise Fitzsimmons; Chair, Howard Lerner; Vice Chairman, Vee Cowell, Joe Gagnon, Sandy Cortez-Greig, Denielle Morin; Clerk-Treasurer

Committee members absent: Patty Clemons, Stan Taylor
Public present- Julia Kay Grace, Rob Grace, John Hall, Sandy Sayward
The meeting is opened at: 7:01 pm, General Laws Chapter 30A Section 20.
Mr. Lerner makes a motion to wave the reading of the open meeting laws. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Wells Rd Taxation/Opt Out Status- Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that the district has received 45 opt out forms. Mrs. Fitzsimmons reads the names and addresses aloud. Mr. Lerner makes a motion to accept the opt out petitions and put them on the warrant for the annual meeting. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Telephone Update- Mr. Lerner has a new phone from Verizon and he will activate it come Monday. Mrs. Sayward inquires as to the minutes plan the district has. Mr. Lerner informs her that the district phone plan includes 400 minutes. Mrs. Sayward expresses concern about the district going over frequently with so few minutes allotted. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that they will monitor the usage and increase as needed. Mr. Lerner informs the room that the phone number for the road district is 413-770-1281. 
Road Superintendent- Mrs. Fitzsimmons tells the board that Mr. Andrews called and informed her he would not be attendance for the meeting. Additionally, Mr. Andrews did not currently have any of the requested information regarding the amount due to contractors and the status of the Maid Marion road repair. Mrs. Fitzsimmons called White Wolf directly and was informed that the district currently owes White Wolf $13,470, NOCO Enterprises $5,225 and Tonlino & Sons $42,238. Mrs. Fitzsimmons expresses concern over the fact the budget is now currently over budget in general roads and the lack of communication between the committee and the road superintendent. She suggests the board remove Mr. Andrews as road superintendent. Mr. Lerner informs her that they cannot remove Mr. Andrews as road superintendent without a public hearing giving Mr. Andrews forty eight hour written notice of the board intent to review and discuss his performance. Mr. Lerner further states that it should be done in executive session, however, Mr. Andrews should be given the right to request it be done in a public meeting rather than executive session. Mr. Cortez Greig makes a motion that the board puts a freeze on spending until the new budget is approved on June 18th. Mr. Lerner seconds the motion with the amendment that the board will revisit the budget freeze on June 4th. Mr. Cortez-Greig accepts his amendment. Mr. Lerner calls the question. The vote is unanimous. Mrs. Fitzsimmons takes a vote on the motion to freeze spending until June 4th. The vote is unanimous. Mr. Hall states that the way the Road District used to do road work is they would do a mile a road a year including drainage, gravel, rocks and stumps. Mr. Cortez-Greig makes a motion that they hold an executive session for a personnel review in compliance with the open meeting laws on June 4th with Chuck Andrews. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. 
Other Business- Mr. Lerner would like to revisit the proposed budget for the annual meeting. Mrs. Grace states that she believes the budget should be left as is because new management might bring better results in terms of budget conformity. Mr. Lerner makes a motion to revisit the budget. Mr. Cortez Greig seconds the motion. Mr. Lerner inquires if the board should raise the budget an additional $25,000 for special projects. Mr. Cortez-Greig states that it is his opinion that the board should leave the budget as is and see how it goes from a monetary standpoint doing a mile of road per year utilizing free cash for overages. Then the following year the actual budget needs will be known and can be utilized in creating the budget going forward. Mr. Lerner makes a motion to increase the budget for general roads from $95,000 to $120,000. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. There is also mention that the new road superintendent will be asked for a plan of work to be done including road work, street signs, culverts, etc. 
Article 9 on the Annual Meeting Warrant- Mr. Lerner makes mention of the email from the districts counsel regarding the mailboxes stating opposition to contributing money for mailboxes being put in on property that is not owned by the district. Mr. Lerner states that he believes it warrants a discussion and suggests that perhaps as a compromise the mailboxes could be put on the land behind the Sherwood Shoppe. Mr. Cortez-Greig asks Mrs. Fitzsimmons to read Article 9 aloud. 
Article 9 states as follows, “To see if the district eligible voters will vote to spend up to $3000 to pour cement for the purposes of installing mailboxes by the United States Post Office at an approved site by the town of Becket and the United States Post Office. Funds to come out of free cash.”

Mr. Cortez-Greig points out that the wording of article 9 does not specifically state a place where the concrete will be poured, it states that it will be poured at an agreed upon spot. Mrs. Fitzsimmons states that she agrees with Mr. Lerner that it should say at an agreed upon spot within the district. Mrs. Fitzsimmons would like someone to make mention at the annual meeting when Mr. Rosenthal calls article 9 that they would like it to be changed to say at an agreed upon spot within the district. 
Mr. Cortez-Greig makes a motion to adjourn. Mr. Lerner objects to adjourning. 

Mr. Lerner wants to know about the status of the voting rights issue as it didn’t make it into the town meeting warrant and what is intended to be done about it. Mr. Cortez-Greig states that the legal budget was spent going to court over the Wells Rd issue, therefore, there is no longer money in the budget for the expansion of voting rights to move forward. Mr. Lerner states that the board could have gotten 20 signatures and gotten it on the town warrant. Mrs. Fitzsimmons agrees with Mr. Lerner but as that was not presented to the board two months ago when that would have needed to be done it was not done. 

Mrs. Cowell makes a motion to adjourn. Mr. Cortez-Greig seconds the motion. The vote is 3 yeas and Mr. Lerner abstains from voting. 
Adjournment- Mr. Lerner moves to adjourn the meeting. Mrs. Cowell seconds the motion. The vote is unanimous. The meeting adjourns at 8:10 pm. 
Scheduled next meeting is for June 4th, 2016 at 9 am. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Denielle Morin
Clerk-Treasurer 
